WHITEHALL CENTRAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
PO Box 29, 87 Buckley Road, Whitehall, New York 12887-3633
Whitehall — Birthplace of the U. S. Navy — www.railroaders.net

Ethan Burgess Patrick M. Dee John Godfrey
Jr-Sr High School Principal Superintendent of Schools Interim Elementary iclhgojlglg’-rcl)r;c;gal

518 499-1770
fess@ 518 499-1772

pdee@railroaders.net

Lori Langevin

District Treasurer
518 499-0346

Sharon Steadman
Coordinator of Special Education
518 499-1771

March 30, 2023
To Parents / Guardians:

The district has been made aware of several false reports being called in to Sheriff's and State
Police dispatchers throughout the state regarding school districts. These false reports are
referred to as “SWATTING.”

If you are not aware, “SWATTING” is a criminal harassment tactic of deceiving an emergency
service into sending police or emergency service personnel to another address. In most cases,
the reporter issues a false claim of a serious law enforcement emergency (i.e. bomb threat,
murder, hostage situation, or a false report of a mental health emergency).

The school districts in Washington County are working with the Washington County Sheriff's
Office and the New York State Police and will treat every threat in compliance with the district’s
safety and security policies and under the direction of our law enforcement personnel.

The district appreciates our partnership with our law enforcement agencies.

The Whitehall Central School District is committed to ensuring the safety of everyone entering
the building. Should you receive any information about this that you believe requires immediate
action, please call 911 to report it. If you have information that you believe we should be aware

of, please contact your child’s building principal or me as soon as possible. In the meantime, we
will i to keep you updated with any information that we receive.
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trick Dee

Superintendent of Schools



